Agerda 13f)

Milly Southworth

02/12/24

From:

Julie Calleya < Julie. Calleya@cornwall.gov.uk>

Sent:

18 November 2024 16:59 CornwallALC Enquiries

To: Cc:

Lee Dunkley; Sarah Mason (CAPTC - Town Council)

Subject:

CALC: TEAMS MEETING FOR REMOTE ATTENDANCE & PROXY VOTING AND

EMERGENCY RESILIENCE IN THE TELECOMS NETWORK

Information Classification: CONTROLLED

## TO ALL MEMBERS

We would like to draw your attention to the following online Teams meetings which are being hosted by CALC for clerks and members of local councils:

On Wednesday 27 November 2024, 9.15am-10.15am Sarah Mason will lead a short Q & A session on the Government's consultation on remote attendance and proxy voting. This session will help inform a CALC response which will be shared with member councils. Please have a look at the consultation which ends on 19<sup>th</sup> December 2024. If you wish to join, please use the link to the meeting below:

Microsoft Teams Need help?

Join the meeting now

Meeting ID: 361 537 015 644

Passcode: AVKCNM

This meeting will end by 10:15am and a **Clerks of Smaller Councils meeting** will take place on a separate Teams link at 10:30am - If you have any matters you wish to discuss, or would like the meeting link, please contact **Julie Larter** directly on enquiries@staustellbay-pc.gov.uk

On <u>Thursday 28 November 2024, 2pm-3pm</u> Jamie Whitford-Robson, Cornwall Council's Emergency Management Manager, will give a short briefing on <u>Emergency Resilience in the telecoms network</u>. This is especially relevant to rural communities where traditional telecoms services are being withdrawn and replaced by a digital network.

If you wish to join, please use the link to the meeting below:

Microsoft Teams Need help?

Join the meeting now

Meeting ID: 389 830 979 775

Passcode: qJhjVA

Please do get in touch if you have any questions.

Kind regards,

Julie Calleya Administration Assistant Cornwall Association of Local Councils Unit 1a, 1 Riverside House Heron Way Newham TRURO Cornwall TR1 2XN

Tel: 01872 326969

Email: training@cornwallalc.org.uk or enquiries@cornwallalc.org.uk

URL: www.cornwallalc.org.uk

The content of this email is intended for the named Council in membership of the Association and is based on the information provided at the time of the enquiry. The Association is neutral and unbiased and the advice given is for the benefit of the named council as a whole and the information provided is in line with current best practice. Details of the CALC Privacy Statement can be accessed from our website <a href="https://www.cornwallalc.org.uk">www.cornwallalc.org.uk</a>.

This e-mail and attachments are intended for above named only and may be confidential. If they have come to you in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone; please e-mail us immediately at enquiries@cornwall.gov.uk. Please note that this e-mail may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with the relevant legislation and may need to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 or the Environmental Information Regulations 2004. Security Warning: It is the responsibility of the recipient to ensure that this e-mail and any attachments are virus free. The Authority will not accept liability for any damage caused by a virus.

## Milly Southworth

From:

Julie Calleya < Julie.Calleya@cornwall.gov.uk>

Sent:

18 November 2024 17:55 CornwallALC Enquiries

To: Cc:

Training Cornwall ALC

Subject:

CALC: INFORMATION SHARING: HEDGEROW MANAGEMENT AND BURIAL &

CREMATION CONSULTATION PAPERS

Information Classification: CONTROLLED

Dear Members,

We would like to draw your attention to the following 2 consultations which you may find of interest:

 DEFRA are holding a consultation on the regulatory approach and use of civil sanctions for hedgerow management.

Hedgerows are a vital part of our countryside. They benefit our wildlife, the environment, and our landscapes. We know that farmers, land managers, and the general public greatly value hedgerows. The Management of Hedgerows (England) Regulations 2024 ('the Regulations') set out the rules for hedgerow management together with our approach to enforcement and the civil sanctions which may apply. The RPA has been appointed by the Secretary of State for the Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs to act on his behalf as Regulator in respect of the Regulations.

This consultation seeks views on the approach to the use of civil and criminal sanctions. The RPA has a range of actions or 'sanctions' available to help them enforce the Regulations including both civil sanctions and criminal sanctions. Criminal sanctions will only be used for the most serious offences.

We have already spoken to a range of interested parties and received valuable feedback about how we might best enforce these regulations. We now welcome responses to this formal consultation from farmers, land managers, NGOs, consultants, charitable organisations, the general public, and any other person or group who has an interest in the future management and regulation of hedgerows in England following the end of cross compliance.

The consultation will close on 10 December 2024 - please use the following link to view the consultation and leave your feedback:

<u>Consultation on the regulatory approach and use of civil sanctions for hedgerow management - Introduction - Defra - Citizen Space</u>

2. The Law Commission are consulting on reforms to burial and cremation law and invite responses on the Burial and Cremation Consultation Paper.

## Law Commission Consultation Paper

The consultation will close on 9 January 2025 - responses to the consultation may be submitted using an online form accessible at: <a href="https://lawcom.gov.uk/project/burial-and-cremation/">https://lawcom.gov.uk/project/burial-and-cremation/</a>

Where possible, it would be helpful if this form was used. Alternatively, comments may be sent: By email to bcnfm@lawcommission.gov.uk OR By post to Burial and Cremation Team, Law Commission, 1st Floor, Tower, 52

Queen Anne's Gate, London, SW1H 9AG. If you send your comments by post, it would be helpful if, whenever possible, you could also send them by email.

Kind regards,

Julie Calleya
Administration Assistant
Cornwall Association of Local Councils
Unit 1a, 1 Riverside House
Heron Way
Newham
TRURO
Cornwall TR1 2XN

Tel: 01872 326969

Email: training@cornwallalc.org.uk or enquiries@cornwallalc.org.uk

URL: www.cornwallalc.org.uk

The content of this email is intended for the named Council in membership of the Association and is based on the information provided at the time of the enquiry. The Association is neutral and unbiased and the advice given is for the benefit of the named council as a whole and the information provided is in line with current best practice. Details of the CALC Privacy Statement can be accessed from our website <a href="https://www.cornwallalc.org.uk">www.cornwallalc.org.uk</a>.

This e-mail and attachments are intended for above named only and may be confidential. If they have come to you in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone; please e-mail us immediately at enquiries@cornwall.gov.uk. Please note that this e-mail may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with the relevant legislation and may need to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 or the Environmental Information Regulations 2004. Security Warning: It is the responsibility of the recipient to ensure that this e-mail and any attachments are virus free. The Authority will not accept liability for any damage caused by a virus.